

Dear Parents and Carers,

It's amazing how quickly this year has passed -it seems like yesterday when we welcomed you back to the Olive School in September!

This week we say good-bye to our first Year 6 children. I am so proud of the way they have conducted themselves during their time at Olive and am sure that they will continue to make their families and teachers proud in secondary school.

Thank You

I would like to say a huge thank you to all the parents who have been sending emails and messages to the teachers, thanking them for all of their hard work and commitment whilst teaching your children. This has made such a difference to their well being and school improvement. It's lovely to receive such high praise, as the staff do go out of their way to go over and above give your children the best experiences they can. Thank you so much for your lovely words and sentiments, they mean a lot.

Building update

Our planning application has been accepted and work has started on the BSix site, which will now be called 'Olive, Brooke Road'. The building work may take a matter of months, so the children will stay at the UTC site for the autumn term. The school buses will run for sibling children using both sites, whilst the children are at the UTC.

Uniform

Please can I remind parents that when they buy their child's new school uniform, to make sure that the correct clothes and footwear is bought. We no longer accept girls wearing the plain grey pinafore, please buy the Olive tartan pinafore . Please make sure that your child wears black school shoes everyday. Black trainers can be worn on PE days only.

If your daughter chooses to wear a scarf, please make sure that this is a black pull-on one, not a wrap around one or any different colour. The school will be extremely vigilant with the uniform next year and we do not want you to waste your money buying the wrong clothes.





Plain Black Shoes







Plain Black Jogging Bottoms



I hope you have a wonderful summer holiday and I look forward to seeing you again on Tuesday September 3rd when the school re-opens.